
 

 

YARS 2 June 2015 Meeting 

 

 

Explorit Science Center 

 

Attending: 

 

Officers: Gary Matteson WA6TQJ, Vice-President Bob Close KK6DUW, Secretary 

Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG, and Treasurer Ben Norman WA6NIK. 

 

Members: Rob Brunk N6KIX, Shayne Hughes N6SPE, Alison Kent KI6IMU, Rick 

Littlefield N6KLB, Tom Nelson W6EO, Jan Overacker KC6ZKS, Steve Overacker 

WA6HAM, and Bill Ragsdale K6KN. 

 

Guests Present: None. 

 

Meeting opened at 1930 hrs. by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ with 

self-introductions all around. 

 

Minutes from May meeting not ready for approval. 

 

Treasurer Ben Norman WA6NIK reported a bank balance of $5736.49 in First 

Northern Bank. 

 

Old Business: 

 

YARS and MVRC merger paperwork not received yet. Merger should be complete 

by 1 July. 

UCDARC – Alison Kent KI6IMU reported that she contacted the fire department 

for use of the UCD Airport for Field Day. Rick Littlefield N6KLB announced 

that his last day at UCD will be 29 June and named Mike Pagani as his 

replacement for access to the K6JRB repeater. A meet is set up for Monday 

at the site. 

Princess Challenge – President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ reported that City of 

Folsom was will not allow the start/finish to be in the city. Start/finish 

will be at Negro Bar. 

Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG gave a report on the Davis Double Century. 

Field Day preparations – Report by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ on 

preparations. Alison Kent KI6IMU motioned to appropriate $400, Tom Nelson 

W6EO seconded. Motion passed. 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a report on his trip to the Dayton Hamvention. 

Meeting adjourned approximately 2040 hrs. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


